
  
 

 

 

 

 

 
In response to persistent and prolonged drought conditions throughout the southern half of the state and along the 
western border, ​the ​Colorado Drought Mitigation and Response Plan​ was activated for the agricultural sector​ ​on 
May 2, 2018​, ​additional counties in northwest Colorado were added in September and activation remains in effect; 

information can be found ​HERE​.  
 

Calendar year 2019 has brought with it beneficial moisture that has nearly eliminated all exceptional drought conditions in 
Colorado and increased snowpack to above normal conditions.   As a result, streamflow forecasts have increased in some areas 
and water providers looking ahead to the 2019 demand season are cautiously optimistic given current conditions.  However, much 
of the snow accumulation season remains and reservoir storage and soil moisture will take time to rebound to pre-drought levels.  

■ As of February 19th, exceptional drought, D4, has been almost entirely removed from the state.  Only a small sliver 
remains in Archuleta county, covering about a tenth of  a percent of the state.   Extreme drought, D3, has also decreased 
and now covers 10 percent of the state; severe drought 29 percent and 27 percent is classified as moderate drought.  An 
additional quarter of the state is currently experiencing abnormally dry conditions (see image below). 

■ El Niño conditions are now present, and may continue through spring (55 percent chance).   This is a weak event and 
given the timing it is unclear the impact that it will have.  

■ SNOTEL snow water equivalent statewide is 115 percent of average with all basins above average.  The highest snowpack 
is in the Arkansas basin at 123 percent of median, while the lowest is the Rio Grande at 111 percent of median (see image 
below). 

■ Reservoir storage, statewide is at 83 percent of normal, with the South Platte, Colorado, and Yampa-White, all above 90 
percent of average as of February 1st.  Storage in the Arkansas and Upper Rio Grande basins are at 89 and 79 percent of 
normal, respectively.  The Southwest basins of the San Miguel, Dolores, Animas & San Juan, and Gunnison remain the 
lowest in the state at 57 and 61 percent of normal, respectively.  

■ Individual reservoir storage levels are highly variable statewide, some reservoirs have strong storage while storage in 
other reservoirs remain at low levels for this time of year. Historically, reservoirs take a long time to refill following a 
drought event.  

■ March through May is an important period for annual average precipitation in Colorado, many regions receive a large 
portion of total precipitation during these spring months.  

■ Outlooks for the spring season do not show a clear direction. There is a slightly increased chance of above-normal 
precipitation for the spring across Colorado, and equal chances of above, below, and near-normal temperature​. 

 
 
 
 

NOTE:​  ​A Joint Water Availability & Flood Task Force Meeting will be held on March 19, 2019 at Colorado Parks and Wildlife; 
Additional information can be found at​ ​www.cwcb.state.co.us​ or by contacting Ben Wade at ​Ben.Wade@state.co.us 

 
 

http://cwcb.state.co.us/water-management/drought/Pages/StateDroughtPlanning.aspx
http://cwcb.state.co.us/water-management/drought/Pages/DroughtResponse.aspx
http://www.cwcb.state.co.us/
mailto:Ben.Wade@state.co.us


 
 

 


